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Dear Colleague  

PEFORMANCE PAY PROGRESSION: REVISED SPECIAL GRANT REPORT

1. I wrote to you on 22 November 2001 seeking your views on a draft special grant report. The report covered two grants. The grant for threshold pay for teachers in children’s homes was generally welcomed. We have made no substantive changes so the sections of the attached report dealing with this grant are for information.  

2. The other grant was for performance pay progression. As you know, there have been discussions about funding for performance pay points in recent months, leading to an agreement between DfES, NAHT and SHA on the way forward. The changes included in the attached report reflect that agreement. The purpose of this letter is to consult you about these changes.  

The Performance Pay Progression (General) Grant

3. In principle, this grant is similar to the performance pay progression grant consulted on in November and many of the details are the same. The main differences are that:

a. the grant will be paid in one financial year (2002-03) rather than two (although schools will also be able to use it for costs incurred outside this period). This is because further discussions are needed about funding for performance points in 2003-04, taking account of the outcome of the current Spending Review which will not be known until later this year. However Ministers have confirmed that the total of specific funding available in 2003-04 will not be less than the £150 million already announced. 

b. the total available for the Performance Pay Progression (General) Grant is £90 million, compared with the £100 million for 2002-03 in the PPP Grant consulted on in November. This is because there will be a second PPP grant in 2002-03 to support the cost of performance points for leadership group members.

c. the formulae for distributing the grant are simpler. The original formulae included teachers on the leadership, upper, main, and AST, pay scales and used  weightings. Following discussions and further modelling, we have concluded that: 

i) main pay scale teachers should not be included (although the Performance Pay Progression (General) Grant could still be used to fund double increments if that is what a school wanted). The original formulae assumed a nine point main pay scale and a significant number of double increments awarded in September 2002. However, the subsequent shortening of the main pay scale probably means that schools will award very few double increments; and 
ii) the weightings should be removed. This is more appropriate given the revised grant arrangements. Small schools could also be disadvantaged by a formula weighted towards upper pay scale teachers because they have much higher ratios of leadership members to upper pay scale teachers than bigger schools.
Teacher numbers and indicative allocations
4. Grant allocations will be based on numbers of relevant teachers. Relevant teachers can either be defined as all teachers on the leadership, AST and upper pay scales or the teachers on those pay scales who are eligible to be awarded a new performance pay point in September 2002. Each definition would produce different numbers at national, LEA and school level. This is because, for example, only teachers on the upper pay scale since September 2000 will be eligible for a performance point in September 2002 and newly-appointed leadership group members will not be eligible for an immediate performance point. As currently drafted, Annex A to the special grant report includes both definitions as alternatives (X and Y) and allows for either set of numbers to be used for calculating grants. 

5. Using total leadership, AST and upper pay scale teacher numbers would mean that, because grant calculations could be based on information already held by the DfES, we could start making payments to LEAs as early as September 2002 (paragraph 9X of Annex A covers this alternative). However, these would have to be based on teacher numbers in the current (2001/02) academic year and, if LEAs also allocated funds by total rather than eligible teacher numbers, there could be a noticeable variation between schools in the level of grant per eligible teacher. An alternative approach is for grant calculations to be based on numbers of teachers on the leadership, AST and upper pay scales who will actually be eligible to be awarded a new performance point. This would minimise variation in grant per eligible teacher between schools. But these numbers cannot be derived from existing surveys. Collecting them would mean a special survey in September 2002, with time allowed for late returns and data checking. As indicated by paragraph 9Y of Annex A, this would mean that no payments to LEAs could realistically be made until January 2003. 

6. We would particularly welcome comments on these alternative approaches. We have been aiming to give LEAs and schools an indication of what the Performance Pay Progression (General) Grant might mean to them. Given these alternatives, we are also considering what  the most helpful way of doing that would be. 

The Performance Pay Progression (Leadership Group) Grant

7. This second PPP grant will enable schools to claim 60% of the 2002-03 cost of a new performance point awarded to a leadership group member from September 2002 to 31 March 2003. Details are set out in Annex B to the attached report. In terms of what LEAs and schools will need to do there is nothing new in principle about this style of grant because it is closely modelled on the performance pay progression grant for heads, deputies and ASTs that operated in the 2000-01 and 2001-02 financial years.         
Comments

8. To make any payments in September we would need to secure Parliamentary approval for this special grant report in July. To keep this option open we must allow time for the Parliamentary process. To do that, we need to receive comments by Thursday 13 June.

9. Comments should be emailed to PerformancePayGrant.Consultation@dfes.gov.uk or sent to Daniel Halpern, Area 4C, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3BT.

Yours sincerely
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STEPHEN HILLIER

Deputy Director

School Workforce Unit
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